
Truckee  Ranger  District  to
begin prescribed burns
The Truckee Ranger District will begin fall prescribed burning
in the Truckee area as weather permits. The timing of burning
will depend on favorable weather conditions and may continue
periodically until significant snow accumulates.

The prescribed burns will be implemented by fire management
professionals.

Weather is the most critical factor in determining when a
prescribed  burn  can  begin.  Temperature,  humidity,  fuel
moisture, and wind conditions are monitored for the right
burning conditions.

In  addition  to  weather  factors,  wildlife  needs,  soil
conditions,  tree  survival,  sensitive  plants,  and  fire
suppression activities are all considered in the timing of
prescribed burns.

A benefit of the prescribed burning will be reduced intensity
of future wildland fires in the treated areas. These areas may
also  provide  firefighters  with  safe  locations  to  control
wildfires in the future.

Some of these burns are located in more remote areas of the
forest, while some are near communities. Within the Truckee
Ranger District of the Tahoe National Forest, pile burning is
planned along Alder Creek Road, near Tahoe Timber Trails,
Henness  Pass  Road,  Klondike  Flat  and  Serene  Lakes.
Underburning is planned near Klondike Flat, on Sawtooth Ridge
(south of Truckee, above Hwy 89 South), and near Stampede and
Boca Reservoirs. Smoke will be visible in these areas.

Forest Service fuels management personnel work closely with
the California Air Resources Board and the local air quality
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management districts to minimize smoke impacts to communities.
Not all smoke can be avoided, however. At times smoke will
settle into low areas and drainages during the evenings and
last into the next morning until daytime heating increases air
movement and smoke dispersal.

For more information on the fuel reduction efforts on the
Truckee Ranger District, call (530) 587.3558.

 

 


